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April 3, 2018
1.  Trans-Canada Pipelines renewed their application to the NEB for approval of their Energy East Pipeline submission was renewed in early 2017.  This  pipeline conversion was to pass through  the Whiteshell  Provincial Park just north of Falcon Lake

This committee prepared a submission to the NEB requesting that TCP reduce the risk level for cottagers, by:

·  Provide leak detection by using double walled pipe (with leak detection sensors between the pipe walls) on all diluted bitumen pipeline within the Park; 
· Requiring annual  static pressure tests  to confirm the absence of leaks; and
· Providing 3rd party liability insurance coverage (in addition to their clean-up commitment) equal in value to the sum of all cottages and local area business on Falcon  lake.
Trans-Canada Pipe withdrew their application for this project in late 2017. 

2. A train derailment which occurred on the CN Rail line between Nora and Florence Lakes on January 6th, 2018.  Approximately 23 cars were involved in the derailment and a number of them overturned in a swamp adjacent to the track – which drained into Nora Lake.  Several of these cars contained unidentified petrochemicals, and several others contained bagged nickel sulphide – a known carcinogen that is highly toxic to aquatic environments.
Sustainable Development was encouraged to take the lead role in the clean-up, however, they deferred to CN Rail who cleared the track first, and cleaned up the mess later.   We are advised that the site has been cleaned up - hopefully in the spring we’ll be able to see whether any damage / contamination has occurred.  Soils testing and remediation will be requested of CN Rail if there is visual evidence of contamination. 
3. We continue to  work with Recycle Manitoba in implementation of their recycle program in the Whiteshell.  
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